
 

Hawk Highlight 

Mrs. Wendt Mrs. Creager Mrs. Buckley 



Hawk Families: 

Life at Hendricks is moving right along and October was action packed!  I would like to thank all of our parents and families who attended parent/

teacher conferences. Communication between home and school is essential for student success.  It is great to see Hawk families and staff members 

working together as partners to ensure our students are meeting their potential.  

Also in October, students and staff took the time to concentrate on health and well-being during our Wellness and Red Ribbon Week.  Classes cele-

brated with themed spirit days each day of the week, healthy snacks in classroom, and fun activities at lunch and during the day.  We kicked off our 

weekly Walk Around Wednesday tradition with many students and staff joining in the healthy fun! 

The first quarter awards assemblies recognized students in 1st—6th grade for their academic and social achievements in school.  Students were so 

excited and proud as they were honored for their efforts!  The support students receive at home is evident. Please continue to encourage your child 

to complete his or her homework, practice basic math facts and mathematics problem-solving strategies learned in class, and READ, READ, READ.  

Thank you for helping our young learners develop strong academic skills and work habits so that they can apply these skills throughout their lives. 

You may view the names of our blue and gold honor roll awardees on our website.   

As we look forward to Thanksgiving, we would like to wish each of our families a healthy and happy holiday.  We are thankful for your support and 

partnership.  Hendricks is a wonderful place because of our students, staff and families. We are thankful for our community.   

Upcoming events:  
 
Thursday, November 2: Cross Country Meet at Hendricks 
Tuesday, November 7: Lockdown Practice Drill at lunch (more information coming soon) 
Wednesday, November 8: 3rd Grade presents “The Bear Went Over the Mountain” the Musical, 5:30 pm 
Friday, November 10: Veteran’s Day, No School 
Monday, November 13 – Wednesday, November 22: DAP Testing for students in grades 3-6 
Monday and Tuesday, November 20 and 21: Grandparents Breakfast and Lunch 
Monday, November 20 – Saturday, December 2: Scholastic Book Fair 
Wednesday, November 22: Early Release, Noon Dismissal 
Thursday and Friday, November 23 and 24: Thanksgiving Holiday, No School 
 
Please mark your calendars for Hendricks Holiday presents: STEAM Saturday on Saturday, December 2nd.  Hendricks Holiday is always a 
great community event in which staff, students and families can bond and have some holiday fun! This year our 
Science, Technology, Engineering, Art, and Mathematics theme are once again sure to make it extra special! Be 
sure to follow our PTO on Facebook to get PTO news and updates on events. 
 

Respectfully, 

Tabetha Finchum 

Notes from Mrs. Finchum 



 

 

Fourth graders have been very busy since returning from Fall Break.  We began a 
new reading module that is focused on heroism.  In this module, students will an-
alyze different characters from a variety of stories and explain how they show acts 
of bravery and courage.   In writing, we will be completing a descriptive essay on 

a historic hero and ending this project with a biography in a bag presentation.  In math, we also 
began a new unit after Fall Break which reviews measurement, but mainly focuses on principles of 
geometry including shapes, angles and lines. 

Students should be busy practicing their recorders.  Please encourage them to commit five to ten 
minutes of practice each day learning their new songs and reviewing old ones.  Students are par-
ticipating in recorder karate, earning different colored belts for each mastered song.  The recorder 
concert will be held next spring. The concert is mandatory for all fourth graders.  

Fourth graders have an upcoming field trip!  In November, students will take their first field trip to 
Signal Hill at Saguaro National Park where they will learn about the early Hohokam civilization. In 
order for all students to attend this field trip, they need to pay their $1.00 activity fee.  If they have 
not paid this, you can send it in to your child’s teacher or the office, or even pay online.  

We look forward to a great second quarter with this awesome group of fourth graders!  

 

-Mrs. Wendt, Mrs. Creager and Mrs. Buckley 

What’s Happening in Fourth Grade? 



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

-Thank you for your help at the Mini-Muster and for all of the  

donations last month! Your generosity means so much to us! 

 

-We loved meeting you for conferences and appreciate all you are doing to 

help your child succeed in 2nd grade!  

 

-Please keep reading and doing the weekly fluency! We look forward to meet-

ing Grandparents later this month! 

3rd Grade music performance  

“The Bear Went Over the Mountain”  

November 8th at 5:30 pm.  Students should be in their classrooms 

that night by 5:15 pm.  We will also be going on two field trips in 

November.  One to the Junior High play on November 9 and one 

to the Desert Museum on November 14th. 



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

 

 Five Hendricks students participated in a challenging Southern Arizona Chess 
tournament on the East side of Tucson on September 30th.  Our top player,  
Tobias Hammar tied for second place and after tie breaks, he came home with 
the fourth place trophy.  All students achieved personal goals and made Hen-
dricks proud with their sportsmanship and behavior. 

Grandparents Days Breakfast/Lunch 

November 20th and 21st  

7:15 am  Breakfast 

10:45 am Lunch 

Look for information to come home with students! 

Fourth Grade Important Dates: 

November 3—Signal Hill 

November 9—FWJH Play Field Trip 



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

3rd grade will be presenting their performance of "The Bear Went Over the 
Mountain" on November 8th at 5:30pm.  Please make note of our new 
performance time.  This is a district-wide change this year.  You won't want to 
miss this musical journey of friendship and adventure!   
  
The District Band and Orchestra Festivals are for 6th grade students 
only.  Students must pass their playing quizzes and have excellent behavior in 
order to participate.  The festival for orchestra is on November 15th and the 
festival for band is on November 16th .  Both festivals are at Flowing Wells High 
School and begin at 5:30pm.  Ask your child for permission slips that will be 
sent home soon. 

     It’s time for before school Flag Football.  This quarter all 4th, 

5th and 6th grade students that are on a team will be competing 

before school in Flag Football. 

     The Hendricks Hawks After School Flag Football season will 

begin shortly after Cross Country ends.   

     If you have questions, please contact Coach Steve Ambuehl at 

520-696-8406 or stephen.ambuehl@fwusd.org.  



 

 

What’s Happening at Hendricks? 

BOOK FAIR—November 20—December 2 

Hours for the book fair 

November 20—21 

7:15-8:00 am—Students and Grandparents only 

Lunch – Students and Grandparents only 

 

November 22—December 1 

Lunch—Parents and students 

2:15—2:45  Parents and students 

 

December 2 

Open during Hendricks “STEAM” Holiday 

Come and support Hendricks Book Fair!   

This allows us to purchase more books for our library for our students! 












